IRISH ASSOCIATION

NORTHERN COMMITTEE AGM - 30 MAY 2001

ULSTER MUSEUM

The Northern chairman, Paul McErlean gave a report on the year’s activities including the recent Ancestral Shadows event, and announced details of the up and coming annual conference which was to be held in the new Ramada Hotel in Belfast.

The Treasurer, Kay Dunlop, presenting the accounts mentioned the recent membership enhancement of twenty coming out of the Ancestral Shadows meeting and the Linen Hall Library insert. Despite this, annual subscription income had dropped from £1900 to £1700. We now had 220 members, a reduction due to non-paying names being removed form the mailing list. She said that the grant from the Northern Ireland Community Relations Council enabled us to present events more effectively. Postage costs were down since mailings now went out from Dublin. The chairman said it was a credit to Kay (who was retiring as Treasurer) that the Association was in such good shape and on a sound financial footing. Acceptance of the accounts was proposed by Eamon Kavanagh, seconded by Dennis Kennedy and passed.

The Secretary, Jeff Dudgeon, detailed the successful St Patrick’s Day lunch and the autumn event at the Waterfront at which John Bruton spoke. He reported that Council had committed itself to meeting four times a year and to marketing membership through events.

After three years as Director Austin Finnerty had announced his resignation. Best wishes to him on his new post were expressed. Selection of a new director was in train and it was hoped to have an appointment made by the end of the summer.

The outgoing committee, on a proposal by Dennis Kennedy, seconded by David Bleakley, was re-elected en bloc less Sylvia Hermon who now had other commitments.

25 members were present. An illustrated lecture on Ulster waterways and canals by Erskine Holmes followed the AGM.

